
SAINT FRANCIS XAVIER PARISH  
32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
November 8, 2020 



Please Pray For… 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Prayers are requested for our relatives and friends who 
are sick. To add a name to the prayer list, please call the 
rectory at 708-352-0168. 
 

Names of the sick are listed for two months in the 
bulletin. If there is a recurrence of illness, names can be 
listed again. Know that our parish prays daily for the sick 
and the dying. 

Diane Bereckis 
Sue Beyer 
John Bovard 
Jack Boyd 
Sally Burson 
Jay Carroll  
Chili Challender 
Mary Culin 
Americo DiGianfillippo 
Baby Catherine DiMarco 
Anthony Dina 
Blake Donegan 
Matt Doyle 
Lynda Einspar 
Lily Fielding 
Will Fleming 
Lilli Gregory 
Wilson Gregory 
Patricia Hassler 
Frank Hoos 
Rose Ilo 
Mary J. 
Jane Jacobsen 
Peter Johns 
Theresa Kandall 
Mark Kiley 
Jim Martin 
Enrique Martinez 
Lisa Massaro 
 

Patrick Morgan 
Mike Morrison 
Baby Amy Nesterowicz 
Carolyn Nesterowicz 
Bernice Niemiec 
Gert Ogilvie 
Arnold Oppenheim 
Jane O’Reilly 
Shawnna Palazzolo 
Ryan Patyk 
Donna Pekarek 
Carolyn Peters 
Jessica Phillips 
James Pridmore  
Baby Lucia R. 
Madison Raupp 
Anna Rose 
Rita Scalcon 
Matthew Schiek 
Greyson Stanley 
Brian Stephenson 
Kate Frugoli Sullivan 
Michael Ungari 
Gregory Van Gorp  
Helena Walden 
Marian Ward 
Maribeth Watkins 
Liz Wilk 
Scott Young 

Readings For The Week of  November 8, 2020 
Sunday:   Wis 6:12-16/1 Thes 4:13-18 or 4:13-14/Mt 25:1-13 
Monday:  Ez 47:1-2, 8-9, 12/1 Cor 3:9c-11, 16-17/Jn 2:13-22 

Tuesday:  Ti 2:1-8, 11-14/Lk 17:7-10 
Wednesday: Ti 3:1-7/Lk 17:11-19 
Thursday:  Phlm 7-20/Lk 17:20-25 

Friday:  2 Jn 4-9/Lk 17:26-37 
Saturday:  3 Jn 5-8/Lk 18:1-8 

Next Sunday:  Prv 31:10-13, 19-20, 30-31/1 Thes 5:1-6/ 
Mt 25:14-30 or 25:14-15, 19-21 

Week at a Glance 

Born Into  
Eternal Life 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Please remember in your prayers,  
those who have died,  

as well as their families: 
 

Don August 
Son-in-Law of Trudy Riordan 

MASS INTENTIONS 
 
We continue to accept requests for Mass intentions 
at a future date. Please call the office on weekdays 
from 8:30 am-4:30 pm or you can email Missy 
Westerhoff directly at sfxinlg@sfxlg.org.  We can 
send the Mass card via regular post as you direct. 

Monday, November 9 8:30 am Mercedes McDonnell 

Tuesday, November 10 8:30 am Rosemarie Agnello, Norma Petrancosta 

Wednesday, November 11 8:30 am Francis E. Napleton 

Thursday, November 12 8:15 am 
8:30 am & 9:00 am 

 

Friday, November 13 8:30 am Raymond Hassler 

Saturday, November 14 9:00 am 
5:00 pm 

 
Jack McCrory, Mary T. Discipio 

Sunday, November 15 
33rd Sunday of Ordinary Time 

9:00 am 
11:00 am 
5:00 pm 

Eileen Weilandt 
Dan Murphy 
Frank & Helen Rizzo 

Morning Mass 

Morning Mass 

Morning Mass 

Rosary 
Private Prayer 

Morning Mass 

Reconciliation  
Mass 

Mass 
Mass 
Mass 



and about how we can best grow as a 
community of faith.  I thank them for their 
willingness to serve the parish in this way.  I 
hope you will get to know at least a few of them 
well. 
 
Over the past few weeks, COVID-19 became a 
more personal part of our parish community.  
We celebrated the funeral of one of our young 
adults.  Members of the parish staff and school 
community have had to quarantine due to 
possible exposure, including Fr. Rich (whose 
doctor has asked him to extend his quarantine 
for a bit longer). And at the beginning of the 
week, we learned of our first COVID-19 positive 
cases within our parish elementary school 
community. Our school administration and 
facilities staff continue to ensure that all safety 
protocols and sanitizing procedures are 
maintained within the Education Building and 
throughout the school day. This includes how 
we respond to a report of a positive COVID test 
or possible COVID symptoms. I thank our 
school and parish faculty and staff for the care 
and concern they continue to show for our 
children and their families and for one another. 
 
We also have tightened some of the office 
protocols to minimize the possibility of spread 
among employees and volunteers. This includes 
a two-week quarantine for anyone who travels 
out of state.  As a gesture of concern for your 
fellow parishioners, I am asking everyone to 
observe the same two-week quarantine after out
-of-state travel before returning to services in 
the church.  God has given us the wisdom to 
care for one another during this time.  May we 
accept, use, and be grateful for the gift. 
 
  Autumn Peace, 
 
 

Pastor’s Notes 

Wisdom is readily perceived by those who love 
her and found by those who seek her. 

Wisdom 6:12 
 

I write this on Election Day with no way of 
knowing who or whether someone will have 
been declared the winner of the Presidential 
election when you read this. Whatever the 
outcome of the election, I pray that now we all 
are seeking the wisdom to come together as 
one nation of many diverse people and striving 
to heal the divisions and conflicts of this election 
year.  Such actions are crucial to our democracy 
and are central to who and how we are called to 
be as disciples of Jesus. 
 
This weekend at the Saturday 5PM Mass, we 
commission the members of the new Parish 
Pastoral Council (PPC).  This PPC will serve 
within the revised structure approved by the 
parish last autumn. (A description of this 
structure is included in this bulletin.) Their 
official commissioning had been scheduled for 
last Pentecost but was postponed due to 
COVID-19.  Their guidance and feedback in our 
parish response to COVID has been helpful in 
recent months.  These women and men come 
from various points in life and various 
perspectives within our parish family.  Some 
may be known to you; others will be new to you.  
They are older, younger, single, married, with 
children of various ages, and empty nesters.  
Their purpose is to bring their diverse voices 
together to advise me and the parish staff on 
how best to respond to the physical, 
formational, and spiritual needs of St. Francis 
Xavier Parish. Over the next few weeks, the 
bulletin will include a picture and a brief 
biography of several members; these also will 
be posted on the PPC page on the parish 
website. They welcome your comments and 
suggestions about what is good about our 
parish, about the major challenges facing us, 



Parishioner Volunteers Needed 
 
Our ability to celebrate Baptisms, Weddings, Funerals, and weekday and Sunday Masses depends 
on the ability of the parish to provide ministers to offer a welcoming and healthy environment.  We 
have been blessed by scores of parishioners who share their time and spirit to keep us moving 
forward.  To establish a regular rotation of volunteers, we seek additional people, especially to 
greet and seat people, or to wipe down the seating areas after each service.  We welcome anyone 
of high school age or older who is in good health.  A few volunteer comments: 
 

“I am happy I have a safe way to help out during this time.   
The volunteer work is easy, totally flexible and I like being able  

to attend Mass as part of the experience.” 
 

Please contact Maureen Pipal (mpipal@sfxlg.org) who will forward your name to one of our 
volunteer coordinators.  Basic training is provided. 

Bringing Communion To You 
 
We are aware that there are many parishioners who are not 
homebound due to a physical limitation, but who are not yet comfortable 
returning to weekend Mass for a variety of reasons.  We hope you have 
been able to view our weekly livestreamed Mass via the parish 
Facebook page or the parish website.  In addition, several ministers of 
care are now available to bring the Eucharist to you at your home.  
Frequency and day of the week may depend on the number of requests 
we receive.  Please call the parish office 708-352-0168. Monday 
through Friday, 8:30-4:30, or Saturday morning, 9:00-Noon and we will 
forward the information to Scott McDonald, who coordinates our 
minister of care team. 

To see how we are Celebrating Sacraments 
and Services, and to view our Tips for 
Worshipers, please click on the links below: 
 
Celebration of Sacraments 
 
Tips for Worshipers 

Scout Troop 33  
Wreath Sale 

 
 
 
 
 
 

This year we are offering online ordering and 
payment to minimize contact and allow the 
Scouts to safely sell the wreaths.  All proceeds 
will go to support SFX Scout Troop 33 events. 
 
The wreaths will be delivered by our Scouts on 
Saturday, November 21st, and only local orders 
will be accepted. The deadline for orders is 
November 9th. 
 

Online orders may be placed at:   
http://go.wreathsaleapp.com/troop33/sfxparish 

OPLATKI 
 
Due to COVID, we are sorry we will 
be unable to distribute Oplatki 
from the rectory offices. 
 
Please call or visit Watra Church Goods at  
4201 South Archer Avenue in Chicago  
773-247-2425 to get your Oplatki this year. 

https://www.sfxlg.org/pages/uploaded_files/Celebration%20of%20Sacraments.pdf
https://www.sfxlg.org/pages/uploaded_files/Tips%20for%20Worshipers%202020.pdf


The Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) is a key advisory group to the pastor.  The PPC can take various forms, 
based on how best to gather the “voice” of the parish, live the mission of the parish, and encourage the 
investment of parish resources in a way that best serves that mission.  In the fall of 2019, parishioners 
approved a new structure for our Parish Pastoral Council.  Members of the renewed PPC have been 
discerned and are being commissioned at the Saturday 5PM Mass this weekend. 
 

SFX PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL RENEWED STRUCTURE 
 
Mission Statement 
The St. Francis Xavier Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) supports and animates the parish mission as an 
advisory group to the parish pastor and pastoral staff. 
 
Purpose 
The PPC supports, enlivens, and advances the mission of the parish, and serves as a consultative group to 
the parish pastor and pastoral staff. 
 
The PPC is a sounding-board for the pastor and offers input and advice on various issues that relate to the 
life and wellbeing of the parish.  Issues may be brought to the PPC by the pastor, members of the PPC, or 
other parishioners.  The PPC is drawn from a cross-section of the parish and provides the pastor with a 
collective wisdom from which he can draw in the exercise of his pastoral leadership of the parish. 
 
Structure and Membership 
The PPC is comprised of parishioners of St. Francis Xavier Parish.  The PPC can fluctuate between ten and 
fourteen members, based on what best serves the parish at a given point in time.  The PPC meets with the 
pastor at least nine times each year. Individuals from parish groups or ministries may be invited by the pastor 
or the PPC to share their insights and perspectives in certain conversations; likewise, a parishioner may ask 
to be placed on the PPC agenda.  In addition, the PPC periodically holds open parish Town Hall meetings to 
seek parishioner input and feedback.  The PPC may form subcommittees to promote progress on larger 
issues.  Approved minutes of PPC meetings are published on the parish website.   
 
Responsibilities and Expectations  
PPC members do not represent a specific ministry, constituency, or group within the parish; each member 
represents the parish overall.  The PPC seeks to respect diverse perspectives among PPC members and 
works toward consensus on issues that require a decision or recommendation.  PPC members are expected 
to be present at all PPC meetings and at all meetings hosted by the PPC (e.g., Town Halls).  Members of 
PPC also make it a priority to attend key parish activities and fundraising events.  
 
Terms of Service and Selection of Members 
PPC members serve a two-year term. Each spring the Pastor invites the PPC, parish staff, and all 
parishioners to suggest candidates.  In consultation with the pastoral staff and PPC, the pastor designates 
new PPC members from among the candidates.  If for any reason a member of the PPC cannot complete a 
term, the pastor consults with the PPC and designates a replacement for the remainder of that member’s 
term. 
 
The pastor and the members of the PPC select a Chairperson from among its members. The Chair serves a 
two-year term. The Pastor and members of the PPC also designate a vice-chairperson to serve in the 
absence of the Chair, and a secretary to prepare minutes of all PPC meetings.   These officers each also 
serve a two-year term.  
 
Rotation of Members – Staggered Terms 
The PPC will attempt to replace no more than one half its members every two years to provide for continuity 
for the PPC. Members can ask to serve for a second consecutive term; the Pastor will consult with PPC 
members to determine what is best for the PPC moving forward.  After leaving the PPC, a member must wait 
at least five years before returning to the PPC. but may return to the Council after an interval of at least five 
years.   



QUESTION OF THE WEEK 
 
Will we have to keep the windows open 
during the winter to provide clean air? 
The short answer, no. 
 
St. Francis Xavier Church has a regularly 
maintained HVAC system and has recently 
installed leading-edge indoor air quality 
technology to help reduce germs! The 
technology being used are Respricaire Plasma 
Oxidizers. This is the same air-treatment 
method hospitals use to effectively reduce 
harmful airborne contaminants and surface 
pollutants. It is a remarkable and effective 
“entire church” air treatment system. 
 
We will open windows when weather 
permits and/or partially open the windows 
when the church is unoccupied.  This adds to 
the indoor air quality of our well-ventilated 
beloved church. 
 
Are air purifiers with ionizers safe?  
Ionic air purifiers (ionizers) clean the air by 
emitting negative ions, which are harmless to 
humans. This technology is different from 
ozone generators, which can have less 
desirable results.  
 
Our Facilities Team continues to do 
everything possible to make returning to church 
comfortable and safe for those who choose to 
attend services. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Come for  
Eucharistic Adoration & Benediction 

November 19, 2020 at 6:00-7:00pm 
Please make your reservation at www.sfxlg.org. 

 

WHAT: As Catholics, we proclaim the Real 
Presence of Christ in the Blessed Sacrament, 
not only during the Mass but in the preserved 
Hosts. “Jesus remains in the Blessed 
Sacrament to give us the privilege of 
approaching him personally as so many 
people were able to do two-thousand years 
ago in Galilee and Judea” (Fr. F. Racine). 
During Eucharistic Adoration, the Blessed 
Sacrament is exposed on the altar for individual, 
silent adoration.   
 

HOW: Adorers are invited to meditate on 
Scripture or read devotional books, pray the 
rosary or another devotion.  You may also 
choose to just simply sit and ‘be’ with Jesus.   If 
you are interested, prayer, and reflection 
suggestions are available as starting points.  
 

WHO: Jesus waits for us, each one of us, in 
the Eucharist. He waits when you are joyful, 
thankful, frustrated, or tired. All are welcome, 
including children. He specifically calls children 
to Himself, “Let the children come to me.”   
 

WHY: Since Apostolic times, Catholics 
rightly have gathered to celebrate Mass in 
community as Jesus instructed. Adoration 
provides an opportunity for an intimate 
relationship with Jesus through individual 
worship, prayer, and listening.  Adoration is the 
“face-to-face that leads to the “heart-to-heart” 
with Jesus.    
 

WHEN: The next Eucharistic Adoration will 
be Thursday, November 19. The Blessed 
Sacrament will be exposed from 6:00-7:00 pm.  
Fr. Rich Milek will offer Benediction with the 
Blessed Sacrament at the end of the hour.  
Come when you are able for as long as your 
schedule allows. If you have any questions, 
please contact Katie @ k.f.kanzer@gmail.com.  
 

"Do you realize that Jesus is there in the 
tabernacles expressly for you, for you alone?  
He burns with desire to come into your heart."   

St. Therese of Lisieux”   



Priests’ Health and Retirement Collection 
 

Priests have dedicated their lives to ministry, serving our needs as Catholics from the moment 
we are baptized until we receive last rites before entering eternal life. Priests’ Health and 
Retirement/PRMAA provides for the health and well-being of 479 active and 250 retired 
archdiocesan priests. 
 

Today, with healthcare and retirement costs rising, there is an urgent need for your support. 
Your generosity to the Priests’ Health and Retirement/PRMAA ensures our priests can continue their meaningful work 
in our parishes by providing funds for: Health insurance, Medication, Wellness costs, Nursing care, 
Independent retirement living residences, and Priests’ retirement funds. 
 

The archdiocese is committed to caring for our priests, but we need your assistance. Your generosity will not only 
ensure the health and well-being of our priests, but also support their ability to continue meaningful work in our 
parishes and communities. 
 

You can make a gift online on the St. Francis Xavier website at Givecentral.org/location/218/category/1931/event/28045.  Or 
you may send your contribution to: Priests’ Health and Retirement/PRMAA, 1400 South Wolf Road, Building 3, Floor 
2,  Hillside, IL 60162 or call 708-449-8026. 
 

Your generous contribution is greatly appreciated. Know that you are remembered in the prayers of the priests of the 
Archdiocese of Chicago. 

 

Our Finances for  
October 31, 2020 



Join us once a week during the first three weeks of Advent for a small 
group study experience that will enhance your experience of the 
season of Advent. Through structured small group discussion, prayer, 
and reflection, we will walk through the iconic and essential beauty of the 
opening 18 verses of John’s Gospel. Start your Advent and liturgical year off 
right with this faith enriching journey.  
 

In order to make this happen, we need volunteers to lead these groups! Please consider it. We will equip 
you with all the content and guidance you need - your only job is to gather the group and keep the group on 
topic.  
 
You can form your own group and contact Maggie by Nov 20 for materials OR if you would like to be 
placed in a group, please click here and fill out the interest form! Visit our website (www.sfxlg.org) for 
more information (click “Faith Formation” and “Scripture Studies.”) 
  
Questions? Contact Maggie at mmcmahon@sfxlg.org  

2020 

 
  

Elizabeth Ministry 
St. Francis Xavier Parish 

 
“They were neighbors in the 1950s. They shared so many things. They spent hours of time in 
and out of each other’s houses. They shared lots of laughs, supported each other through tears, 
and knew each other’s fears. They were more than neighbors – they were very close friends. 

 
In 1952, Madge and Grace had special news to share. They were both pregnant. Together they went through 
morning sickness and watched their waistlines disappear. The depth of their bonding reached a new level. 
My early childhood years are filled with many memories of the two of them sharing life. I can still see our two 
backyards, separated by a white picket fence. They would both hang wash on the line at the same time, 
chatting and laughing… Then there would be the times when they would lean on that white picket fence and 
talk in hushed voices. The seriousness of their postures would keep us at a distance…They’d exchange a 
gentle touch or a comforting glance, and we knew whatever it was, it was going to be all right.” – Jeannie 
Hannemann, Elizabeth Ministry Founder 
 
Much has changed since Madge and Grace hung the wash together in the 1950s, but one thing hasn’t: 
Modern women still need female companionship, a community with which to walk the path of life – 
through the joys, the trials, and the sorrows of our childbearing years and beyond.  
 
Elizabeth Ministry seeks to provide that. If you are interested in participating in this community, email 
mmcmahon@sfxlg.org 

All Saints’ Day Virtual Celebration 
 
In case you missed our virtual celebration, it is on the parish website (www.sfxlg.org) 
under “Faith Formation” and “Events” for your viewing! You may also click here to view the 
videos. Thanks to all who contributed to this project, especially Claire Jakubisin for her 
beautiful singing and Fr. Stan Ilo for his reflection on St. Augustine. 

https://sfxlg.socs.net/vnews/display.v/ART/5f91bb653788d
https://www.sfxlg.org/vnews/display.v/ART/5f91bb653788d?in_archive=1


Senior Women’s Group 
presents 

“Happiness in the time of COVID” 
St. Francis Xavier Church 
November 12 at 10:30 am 

 
In compliance with the Archdiocese of Chicago’s 
COVID-19 plan, we will be able to host our first get-
together at our parish church.  Masks must be worn 
and social distancing will be practiced.   
 
Our presenter is Martie Lukanich, PsyD, a Licensed 
Clinical Psychologist with over 35 years of 
experience in the field of mental health and parent 
education, a wife and mother of 6 sons, and a fellow 
parishioner. 
 
Our topic will be “Mental happiness: How to stay 
emotionally healthy and happy in light of the 
coronavirus.” Martie will offer practical, easy to 
understand (humorous) wisdom, insight, and 
encouragement.  Please plan on attending to pick 
up a few tips on your mental health and see a few 
old friends; Be prepared to leave with a smile on 
your face and hope in your heart. 
 
Please register to attend at this link, also found on 
the parish webpage: 
 
https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/409044DAAA72EA2F94-senior  
 
If you are unable to register online, please feel free 
to contact the Rectory 708-352-0168.  We ask that 
you enter the church through the Spring Avenue 
entrance. 

St. Francis Xavier  
Family Ministry 

 
This year brings many challenges to volunteering 
and giving back to others in our St. Francis Xavier 
Community. We came up with three opportunities 
and hope you can join us. We are excited to share 
the following service opportunities! SFX families 
are invited to participate in these service events. 
The idea behind the Family Ministry is to give 
families a chance to have fun and work together 
while serving others in need. Please help us make 
a difference.  
 
December~We wanted to work with an 
organization that would bring cheer during the 
holiday season. We will work with Cards of Hope, 
an organization that mails cards to people affected 
by cancer. Please contact Rachel at 
petersonrtw@sbcglobal.net and she will provide 
you with the information on how to help. We will be 
participating in this event from December 1st 
through December 16th. 
 
October through May~Some of you may 
already be aware that the guests of the BEDS 
program are not staying at St. Francis Xavier due 
to COVID-19 concerns. The guests are staying at 
various locations, so for now, please drop all 
dessert donations on Monday mornings before 
noon at the BEDS Plus facility on the corner of 
East Avenue and Ogden Avenue, please contact 
Theresa at thsully28@yahoo.com to sign up.  
 
We hope to have more opportunities in the new 
calendar year and will keep you updated. 

   Thank You 
 
Thank you for your support of the Catholic Charities’ Mission in the amount of $3,275.   
 

Your support and the caring hearts of your parishioners provide the precious gift of hope to individuals and 
families whose life has been touched by poverty or crisis. 
 
Especially during these uncertain times, your gift ensures that their most basic human needs continue to be 
met by providing food, housing, shelter, counseling and other essential serviest that support them with 
respect and dignity. 
 
With never-ending appreciation for your compassion, I pray that you may be blessed with the same strength 
and comfort you are giving to others. 
 
    Sincerely, 
    Angel Gutierrez, Vice President of Institutional Advancement 



Follow the Parish on Social Media! 
 
Did you know the Parish has Instagram and 
Facebook accounts? Follow us to stay up to date 
with SFX happenings, a weekly scripture reflection, 
and more! 

   
@sfxlg_parish  

 
                             
St. Francis Xavier Parish LaGrange, IL 

Religious Education  
Registration 

 
Religious Education Registration Packets can be found 
on the website at sfxlg.org. 
 
If you have any questions, please email Terri Simeoni at 
tsimeoni@sfxlg.org. 

We encourage all to follow  
SFX School on social media 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
SFX School Instagram:    
@sfxlg_school 
 
Facebook SFX School site:   
https://www.facebook.com/SFX.LG/ 
 
Facebook SFX Alumni site:   
https://www.sfxlg.org/vnews/display.v/ART/595d889cdee3e 
 
SFX School Website:   
https://www.sfxlg.org/vnews/display.v/SEC/School 
 
See the latest happenings at  the day school: 
 
SFX School Reopening Plan 
 
Welcome Back Grades 3-8 
 
First Day of School for Kindergarten, Grade 1 & Grade 2 
 
First Day of School for PS3 and PK4 
 
2020 SFX Golf Outing video:    
https://vimeo.com/460599105    
120 golfers enjoyed a BEAUTIFUL day! 
 
A very very nice congratulatory message to the SFX 
community from Dr. Jim Rigg, Superintendent of Archdiocese 
of Chicago Catholic Schools.  https://vimeo.com/465845503 
 
Socially distanced Rosary:  https://vimeo.com/465845340 

Stay connected with your school classmates 
by creating an alumnus profile today! 

 

SFX is collecting a database of  
all alumni over the last 80 years  

and we need your help! 
Go to:  hƩps://forms.gle/HwtKX8iUdbB27tQV7  

This Database Will: 
 

Connect SFX alumni past and present 
 Inform alumni of current state of SFX 

school and vision for the future 
Celebrate our teachers and their 

teaching accomplishments 
Celebrate current student and alumni 

accomplishments 
Provide an opportunity to share 

photos, athletic records and more 
Keep you updated on notable school 

events and projects 
 
Questions?  Please contact 
sfxgrad@gmail.com for more information. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdSE9pUIc_mJX1zBeRjdihTO8MU5K18N90TY4Gdz_ztkmlZVQ/viewform


Due to the Coronavirus, The Well’s Fall programs are all on Zoom. We have some 
wonderful programs lined up. Here are just a few highlights from September:  
 

Reiki Circle on Tuesday, November  10 and Tuesday, December  8 from 10:00-11:00 
am.  How better to break through the bounds of the Pandemic than by experiencing long
-distance Reiki, the “universal life force”? Connected via Zoom, CSJ Sisters Janet 

Bolger and Chris March, Certified Reiki Practitioners, will help participants activate the healing energy they were born 
with, and to feel more calm and relaxed, optimistic and empowered. Free will offering, suggested range $5-25 per 
session. 
 

Advent at Home Retreat on Monday, November  30 at 7:00 pm through Monday, December  14 at 8:00 pm. How is 
God adventing in your life, in the life of the world, in Planet Earth this year? Are you noticing the new Advent of God? 
In a  retreat designed for busy people, participants commit to pray for one half-hour a day and meet with a spiritual 
director 5 times for 30 minutes over the two-week retreat. The retreat starts with an opening reflection and ends with a 
closing session. Cost: $100. With Pat Bergen, CSJ, among others. 
 

Please see our website at  www.csjthewell.org/offerings/ to find out about these programs and many more. 

From Your SFX Parish Counselor 
 

The COVID-19 pandemic is affecting everyone differently. Some are coping with the loss of a job. Some are risking their 
lives caring for those who are sick. And others find themselves deeply contemplating existential questions of mortality 
and the meaning of life.         -The American Psychological Association 

 

Wanna learn more about self-care? 
Consider reaching out to me at (442) 264-7589 or lolanadan@gmail.com. 

 

At this time, our counseling sessions will be virtual/online.  Video format: https://youtu.be/Fisg-SrOcVM. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Lolan P. Adan, MAPC~Parish Counselor 
 

St. Francis Xavier Parish, 124 North Spring Avenue, LaGrange, IL 60525 
 

The Claret Center, 5536 South Everett, Chicago, IL 60637 
 

#LPAdanAccompany  
(Under supervisor IL license # 071-005991) 

Interfaith Career Network 
 

How to Successfully Navigate a Career Switch 
Join ICN on ZOOM, Thursday, November 19 from 7:00-8:30 pm for a panel discussion on what it means to successfully 
switch industries in your career. This conversation is for you if you are currently: 
 

Job seeking and need support in how to    articulate your skill set within an industry that you have not worked in. 
Looking to have an impact in the public sector after a career in the private sector.  

 

A  job seeker looking to network with new leaders...and more!   
 

Annie Davis-Korelc will moderate this discussion followed by an opportunity for Q & A with the panelists. Annie taught 
high school in the suburbs of Chicago before becoming Program Manager (developing and implementing professional 
development for adult learners) at Education Pioneers. This meeting is open to everyone and there is no cost to attend. 
 

Copy this link into your browser to see the full description of the discussion & panelists:    
https://docs.google.com/document d/1EeJ4siJLW9C6GwYaNUkrKEiZQQdcmCYtrMPNlBi46SE/edit 
 

Join Zoom Meeting: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84230537602?pwd=QnV0NGs0bGd3UW0wZTB6R0hHL0VzQT09 
 

Meeting ID: 842 3053 7602 
Passcode: 799303 
One tap mobile 
+13126266799,,84230537602#,,,,,,0#,,799303# US (Chicago) 
 

ICN offers job support through various programs. For further information, visit us at  www.interfaithcareernetwork.org. 



Peace and Justice 
 

On October 4, the Feast of St. Francis of Assisi, Pope Francis released a new encyclical, Fratelli 
Tutti: On Fraternity and Social Friendship. This social encyclical explores building a culture of 
peace and dialogue in order to work together to care for each other as a human family, especially as 
we recover from the pandemic.   
 

The Maryknoll Office for Global Concerns has created a 6-page study guide for Fratelli Tutti. In this study guide, we 
offer key points and quotes from each chapter of Fratelli Tutti, along with reflection questions and the two prayers that 
Pope Francis includes at the end of the encyclical.  
 

We hope this guide enables individuals and small groups to learn Pope Francis’ teachings and use them to build peace 
and solidarity in your relationships, community, and world.   
 

The study guide can be found at: https://www.sfxlg.org/vnews/display.v/SEC/Parish%7CFaith%20Formation%3E%
3EResources 
 

Discussion group to come in 2021!  Enjoy Brothers & Sisters All! 

 

Chapter 1: Dark Clouds Over a Closed World 
 

“A worldwide tragedy like the Covid-19 pandemic 
momentarily revived the sense that we are a global 
community, all in the same boat, where one person’s 
problems are the problems of all. Once more we realized 
that no one is saved alone; we can only be saved together 
(32).” 
 

Pope Francis gives a thorough description of the darkness 
he sees in the world today. First, political systems are re-
gressing and the profit-based economic model “does not 
hesitate to exploit, discard and even kill human beings.”  
 
Second, there is a culture of indifference. By employing a 
strategy of ridicule, suspicion, and relentless criticism, 
one group can dominate and exclude another, creating a 
permanent state of disagreement, confrontation and even 
violence. The loneliness, fear and insecurity experienced 
by those who feel excluded are easy targets for 
“mafias” (i.e. gangs). Also, human rights are not 
universally respected, especially for women.  
 

This culture of indifference especially affects the unborn, 
disabled, and elderly. Though connected globally, we do 
not see our brothers and sisters as our neighbors. This is 
most apparent in the absence of dignity for migrants at 
our borders and for many people impacted by the 
pandemic.  
 

Pope Francis wants to strengthen the idea of social 
friendship and social peace in the face of an all-pervasive 
social violence, which he sees running through the 
economy, politics, and even through social media.  
 

Reflection Questions:    
How has the pandemic impacted you?  

Have you experienced a revived sense of community? 

Chapter 2: A Stranger on the Road 
 

“Each day we have to decide whether to be Good 
Samaritans or indifferent bystanders (69).”  
 

The challenges named in the previous chapter highlight 
the need to reconsider our priorities on a personal, 
communal, and global level, before it is too late.  
 

We can only succeed when we come together in love as 
sisters and brothers, with care like that shown by the 
Good Samaritan (Luke 10:25–37).  
 

The Good Samaritan is a parable about a Jewish traveler 
who is stripped, beaten, and left wounded alongside the 
road. First a Jewish priest and then a Levite come by, but 
both avoid the man. Finally, a Samaritan happens upon 
the traveler. Samaritans and Jews despised each other, but 
the Samaritan helps the injured man. Jesus is described as 
telling the parable in response to the question from a 
lawyer, "And who is my neighbor?" The neighbor is the 
one who shows mercy to the injured man—the Good 
Samaritan.  
 

The parable is a lesson not solely about charity, but also a 
transformative encounter of mercy. The pope provides a 
detailed description of each character in the story so the 
reader can ask “Who am I, who are we, in this story?”  
 

So, who is my neighbor? Francis concludes this chapter 
by calling for catechesis and preaching that "speak more 
directly and clearly about the social meaning of existence, 
the fraternal dimension of spirituality, our conviction of 
the inalienable dignity of each person and our reasons for 
loving and accepting all our brothers and sisters."  
 

Reflection Questions:    
Have you ever experienced such an  

“encounter of mercy”?  



 

Please Pray For...all those Serving Overseas in the Military including: 

Please inform us of those serving Overseas in the Military… 
and please let us know when friends and loved ones  

return from their deployment Overseas.   
Email the bulletineditor@sfxlg.org. 

 Sgt. David Phillips—brother of Rebecca Casiple 

Commander Robert O’Donnell—son of Agnes O’Donnell 

 Staff Sgt. Bryan Pickens, U.S. Army Airborne Ranger 1-75th Ranger Battalion RGR REGT— 

      son of Rob & Bernadette Pickens and brother of Robert & Gabriel 

Technical Sgt. Rhonda Russell, USAF—daughter of Deidre & John Russell and granddaughter of Mary F. Russell 

Lt. Jonathan Devitt Brown, U.S. Navy—nephew of the Devitt Family 

LCPL Gregory Allen, USMC—nephew of Barbara Triggs & Anthony Anscombe 

Kevin Peterson, U.S. Army Infantry, Major Marcos Melendez, USMC and Major Michelle Melendez, USMC— 

      son, nephew and niece of Jon Peterson 

 Staff Sgt. Nolan Kemna, USMC—nephew of John & Linda Hill 

Capt. Maura Hoffman & Capt. Christopher Hoffman—niece and nephew of Margie & Steve Hull and  

        cousins of Kate, Janie & Caroline Hull 

Phil Lukanich, U.S. Navy & Lt. M. Ryan Lukanich, U.S. Army—husband and brother-in-law of Joanna and  

        sons of Mark & Martie Lukanich 

 Staff Sgt. Scott Blunk—husband of Brianne and son-in-law of Maureen Becker 

Lt. Daniel McGue—grandson of Sue Ryan 

Lt. Col. Jeremy Hutchins, USAF—brother-in-law of Valerie & Michael Schierl 

Commander Brian Riegler, U.S. Navy—husband of Elizabeth and father of Kaylee, Mackenzie, Grace & Liam 

Capt. Colt Marcyan, USMC—nephew of Noel Cusack 

Capt. Trent McMullen, USAF—son-in-law of Tom & Maureen Hunt 

Private Jerry Delgado, U.S. Army—friend of Liz Wilk 

 Spec Timothy Lucas U.S. Army—nephew of Rosemary and Sr. Kathleen Lucas, and Kate & Beau Medlock 

Deanna Ciaccia, U.S. Navy—daughter of Julie & Anthony Ciaccia 

Chris Johnson, USCG—nephew of Judi Kudlacz and grandson of Jerry & Nancy Johnson 

Dominic James Greco, U.S. Navy—nephew of Rita Pantoni 

Robert Weiler, U.S. Navy—brother of Rebecca Dionisio 

 Joseph Somers, U.S. Navy—nephew of Maureen & Nick Burriesci 

Major Meghan Cumpston, U.S. Army—cousin of Lauren Schultz 

Airman Jeffrey Niemiec, USAF—nephew of Nancy & Harry Devereux 

PFC Rob Parisi, U.S. Army 19K—son of Chuck Parisi, Brother of Caitlin & Jack and Grandson of Robert J. Lynch 

Lt. Brendan Short, U.S. Army Airborne—nephew of Don & Rita Baumgart 

Capt. Richard Hoover, U.S. Army—nephew of Lorraine Donegan 

Capt. Matt Waite, U.S. Army—cousin of Justin, Maggie, Winona & Bea Waite 

Neil Donegan, U.S. Navy—grandson of Lorraine Donegan 



Pastoral Ministry 
Pastor       Rev. William Tkachuk   wtkachuk@sfxlg.org 
Associate Pastor      Rev. Richard Milek   rmilek@sfxlg.org 
Deacon       Mr. Andrew Allison   aallison@sfxlg.org 
Deacon        Mr. Phil Gianastasio   pgianastasio@sfxlg.org 
Pastoral Associate     Mrs. Margaret McMahon   mmcmahon@sfxlg.org 
Retired Weekend Sacramental Minister   Rev. William Killeen 
Retired Weekday Sacramental Minister   Rev. Ed Barrett 
Weekend Sacramental Minister    Rev. Stan Ilo  
Education Ministry 
Parish School Principal      Mrs. Sharon Garcia   sgarcia@sfxlg.org 
Assistant Principal     Mrs. Janice Carr    jcarr@sfxlg.org 
Administrative Assistant      Mrs. Mary Hoffman   mhoffman@sfxlg.org 
Parish School Secretary     Mrs. Peggy Evans    pevans@sfxlg.org 
Advancement Director      Mrs. Mary Tassi     mtassi@sfxlg.org  
Tuition Accounts      Mrs. Jennifer Zeisloft   jzeisloft@sfxlg.org 
Religious Education Coordinator/Sacrament Prep  Ms. Terri Simeoni    tsimeoni@sfxlg.org 
Religious Education Administrative Assistant   Mrs. Cindy Johnson   cjohnson@sfxlg.org 
Youth Ministry 
Coordinator           youthministry@sfxlg.org 
Music Ministry 
Director       Mr. Allen Sterwalt    asterwalt@sfxlg.org 
Parish Office Staff 
Business Manager      Mrs. Jennifer Zeisloft   jzeisloft@sfxlg.org 
Parish Accountant      Ms. Jane Bandyk     jbandyk@sfxlg.org 
Pastor’s Secretary       Mrs. Maureen Pipal     mpipal@sfxlg.org 
Parish Secretary      Mrs. Melissa Westerhoff   mwesterhoff@sfxlg.org 
Staff Secretary      Ms. Debra Soulje    dsoulje@sfxlg.org 
Facilities Manager     Mr. Frank Roccasalva   froccasalva@sfxlg.org 
Food Pantry/Community Outreach 
Coordinator      Mrs. Mary Freeman   mfreeman@sfxlg.org 

Bulletin Deadline 
The	deadline	for	submitting	all	bulletin	articles	is	9:00	am	on	the	
Monday	preceding	the	Sunday	of	publication.		If	a	holiday	falls	on	a	
Monday,	articles	are	due	by	12:00	Noon	on	the	previous	Thursday.		
Please	email	all	articles	to	the	bulletineditor@sfxlg.org.	
	

Domestic Violence Resources 
Family	Shelter	Services—24	hr.	counseling	630‐469‐5650	
LaGrange	Police	Emergency	Assistance	911	or	708‐579‐2354	
 

Food Pantry 
The	St.	Francis	Food	Pantry	is	open	every	Tuesday	from	10:00	to	
11:30	 am.	 The	 pantry	 serves	 clients	 who	 live	 in	 the	 60525	 and	
60526	zip	codes.		
 

Home or Hospital Visitation & Communion Calls 
If	you	would	like	a	priest	or	Minister	of	Care	to	visit,	please	contact	
the	Parish	Ofϐice	directly.	In	the	case	of	hospitalization,	speciϐically	
request	 that	 the	 hospital	 contact	 the	 parish.	 Hospitals	 do	 not	
routinely	inform	churches	of	admissions	due	to	Privacy	Laws.	
 

Infant Baptisms 
Please	 call	 the	 Parish	 Ofϐice	 to	 schedule	 your	 child's	 baptism	 or	
email	Missy	Westerhoff	at	sfxinlg@sfxlg.org	to	schedule	a	date.			
	 
Marriage 
Please	 call	 the	 rectory	 ofϐice	 at	 the	 time	 of	 your	 engagement	 to	
schedule	 your	 wedding.	 We	 ask	 that	 you	 are	 a	 registered	
parishioner	 for	 6	 months	 before	 requesting	 your	 wedding	 date.		
Saturday	 wedding	 times	 are	 1:00	 and	 3:00	 pm.	 Rehearsals	 are	
usually	 scheduled	 on	 Friday	 evening.	 We	 do	 not	 schedule	
weddings	during	Lent.		
	

Parish Counselor 
At this time, our counseling sessions will be virtual/online. 
(Video	format:	https://youtu.be/Fisg‐SrOcVM)		
All	counseling	services	are	conϐidential	and	respectful.	 	 If	you	are	
curious	 about	 self‐exploration,	 need	 help	 managing	 your	 mood	
and	 anxiety,	 long	 for	 a	 quiet	 and	 safe	 space,	 or	 feel	 the	 need	 to	
recalibrate,	 consider	 making	 an	 appointment,	 with	 our	 parish	
counselor,	Lolan	Adan,	from	the	Claret	Center	who	can	be	reached	
by	phone	442‐264‐7589	or	email	lolanadan@gmail.com.	

Contact Information 
Parish	Ofϐice124	N.	Spring		....................................................708‐352‐0168	
St.	Francis	Xavier	Day	School	...............................................708‐352‐2175	
School	of	Religious	Education	..............................................708‐352‐4555	
S.P.R.E.D.	(Special	Religious	Education)	..........................708‐352‐0168	
Fax	Number	..................................................................................708‐352‐4904	
e‐Mail	.........................................................................................sfxinlg@sfxlg.org	
Main	Day	School	e‐Mail………………….………………...sfxmain@sfxlg.org	
Main	Religious	Education	e‐Mail………….….sfxreligioused@sfxlg.org	
Parish	Web	Site	...........................................................................www.sfxlg.org 
 
Rectory Hours 
Monday‐Thursday……………………………………...……		8:30	am‐8:30	pm	
Friday	……………………………………………………………..	8:30	am‐4:30	pm	
Saturday………………………………………………..………….9:00	am‐5:00	pm	
Sunday……………………………………………………………...9:00	am‐1:00	pm 
At this time due to COVID-19 the rectory ofϐices are closed. 
Staff members will now be answering phones Monday 
through Friday from 8:30 am-4:30 pm and on Saturdays from 
9:00 am-12:00 Noon.  The answering service will answer calls 
after that time. 
  
Private Prayer at St. Francis Xavier Church 
					Thursday	8:30‐9:30	am	
						 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturday	morning……………....…………...…………………….9:00‐10:00	am	
Reconciliations	are	being	heard	in	the	lower	vestibule	of	Unity	Hall	
between	the	church	and	education	building.	
 
Private Prayer at Neighboring Churches 
St. Cletus (Monday	‐	Friday)……………………………...….9:00	am‐Noon	

Adoration	of	the	Blessed	Sacrament	on	Tuesdays	at	St.	Cletus	
St. John of the Cross (Monday	‐	Saturday)…………...8:00	‐10:00	am	
	

St. Francis Xavier Personnel 
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DUPLEX
ELECTRIC

 708-387-9400
Expert Troubleshooting
Electrical Rehab/Repair

Greg Fiflis - Parishioner
www.duplexelectricservice.com

Complete Psychological
Evaluation & Treatment

Individual - Marital - Family
Lorraine D. D’Asta, Ph.D.

and Associates
HINSDALE        630-655-9040

Store Systems Technology
Point of Sale Equipment

708-588-1773
Parishioner

Conboy’s Westchester
Funeral Home

10501 W. Cermak Rd.
Westchester, IL     708-562-5900

Ed the Plumber
Ed the Carpenter
708.652.1444
Best Work • Best Rates

WE DO ALL OUR OWN WORK

Since 1965
Lic# 055-026066

PARISHIONER DISCOUNT

KIRSCHBAUM’S BAKERY
Quality and Variety
Full Service Bakery

825 Burlington Ave.
Western Springs  708-246.2894

We Take Service Personally
Contact us today for a customized, reliable

waste management, recycling, or dumpster quote.

630-261-0400

Say Good-bye to Clogged Gutters!
•  LeafGuard®  

is guaranteed 
never to clog or 
we’ll clean it for  
FREE*

•  Seamless, one-piece system keeps out leaves, 
pine needles, and debris

•  Eliminates the risk of falling off a ladder to 
clean clogged gutters

•  Durable, all-weather tested system not a 
flimsy attachment

Call today for your FREE estimate and in-home demonstration

CALL NOW 708-462-6373 Get it. And forget it.®

*Guaranteed not to clog for as 
long as you own your home, or 
we’ll clean your gutters for free.

Receive a $25 Lowe's Gift Card 
with FREE in-home estimate!

All participants who attend an estimated 60-90 minute in-home product consultation will receive 
a $25 gift card. Retail value is $25. Offer sponsored by LeafGuard Holdings Inc. Limit one per 

household. Company procures, sells, and installs seamless gutter protection. This offer is valid 
for homeowners over 18 years of age. If married or involved with a life partner, both cohabitating 
persons must attend and complete presentation together. Participants must have a photo ID, be 
able to understand English, and be legally able to enter into a contract. The following persons 
are not eligible for this offer: employees of Company or affiliated companies or entities, their 

immediate family members, previous participants in a Company in-home consultation within the 
past 12 months and all current and former Company customers. Gift may not be extended, 

transferred, or substituted except that Company may substitute a gift of equal or greater value if 
it deems it necessary. Gift card will be mailed to the participant via first class United States Mail 

within 21 days of receipt of the promotion form. Not valid in conjunction with any other 
promotion or discount of any kind. Offer not sponsored or promoted by Lowe's and is subject to 

change without notice prior to reservation. Expires 9/30/20

CALL BY 9/30 TO RECEIVE
75% 50% OFF

LABOR*
* Does not include

cost of material.

Offer expires 9/30/20

x
Napleton’s Countryside Mazda

6060 S. LaGrange Rd., Countryside  

708.354.2700
www.napletonscountrysidemazda.com

Proud Sponsor of the Falcon 5K!

Joe
Thorne
St. Francis Parishioner

708‐205‐9028 

Veteran Negotiator for my Clients
Areas: La Grange, La Grange Park,

Western Springs, Brookfield,
La Grange Highlands, and surrounding areas

ee

Get this weekly bulletin delivered by email - for FREE!
Sign up here:
www.jspaluch.com/subscribe
Courtesy of J.S. Paluch Company, Inc.

$29.95/Mo. billed quarterly

• One Free Month
• No Long-Term Contract
• Price Guarantee
• Easy Self Installation

Call Today!    Toll Free 1.877.801.8608

Medical Alert System

The Sponsors Who Appear On This Bulletin.
It Is Through Their Support That This Bulletin Is Made Possible.

Business Owners Interested In Advertising Please Call
J.S. Paluch at 1-800-621-5197

See
Your Ad

in CCOOLLOORR
Call J.S. Paluch Today!
1.800.621.5197
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Providing Distinguished Service Since 1923
1025 W. 55th Street, Countryside

(708) 352-6500
www.HJfunerals.com

FAMILY
OWNED &

OPERATED

The Lehman Group

Selling homes in St. Francis
Parish for 40 years!

Patricia Lehman &
Kathleen Henneberry

708-507-0162

219 W. Hillgrove, LaGrange, IL 60525
RESIDENTAL BROKERAGE

Richard A. Battistoni, DDS
William Beam, DDS, MS

922 S. La Grange Road • La Grange
708.352.4500 awesomebraces.com

Kevin E. Collins, DDS
475 W. 55th St., La Grange

Office 708-354-5575
After Hours Emergency 708-408-3676

Parishioner

John F. O’Connell III, D.D.S.
Parishioner

Restorative & 
Implant

 General Dentistry
930 N. York Rd.,

Suite 120
Hinsdale      630-455-1666

Specialist in Creating
Tax Advantaged

Retirement Income Solutions
Mike Corrigan 708-482-3800

Parishioner
913 Hillgrove LaGrange, IL.

mike@corriganfs.com
Working with Families & Business

Owners Since 1980

THREE SOUTH WAIOLA AVE., LA GRANGE

ROBERT T. CORTE, D.D.S.
PARISH MEMBER

 www.cortedental.com 708-354-1003

8995 W. 95th Street
Palos Hills, IL 60465
(708) 344-1000
www.illinoisbrick.com

Owned & Operated by the Oremus Family

3821 S. York Road, Oak Brook
630-325-6550
www.savwaywines.com

BLUEBERRY 
HILL CAFE

• Breakfast • Lunch

• Catering/Parties

49 S. La Grange Road

La Grange 708.352.4900
www.blueberrybreakfastcafe.com

Jim
Donahue

AGENT

Protecting The SFX
Community For Over 25 Years

708.354.1616
www.jimdonahue.com

KARA KENNEDY 
O’CONNELL

Broker
Named Top 10 Broker

La Grange 
2017 & 2018 

(708) 207-5311
karaohomes@gmail.com
WWW.KARAKOCONNELL.COM

Parishioner 
Day School Parent Alum

PC MD
PC & MAC Sales & Service
Networking • WIFI • Internet

(630) 789-3971 Tom
pcmdusa@gmail.com www.pcmd.com

WE STILL MAKE HOUSE CALLS!

INNOVATIVE COUNSELING PARTNERS
Depression • Anxiety • Child & Family Therapy

Grief/Trauma Counseling • Marriage Counseling

Offices in Oak Park, North Riverside & Hinsdale
773-312-3612 • www.InnovativeCounselingPartners.com

Se Habla
Español

PATRICK C. MCGINNIS 
Attorney at Law  Parishioner

Direct Line: (630) 920-0406

Patrick@donatellicoules.com

• REAL ESTATE

• ESTATE 
 PLANNING

• PROBATE 
• BUSINESS 
  FORMATION
  &TRANSACTIONS

www.DonatelliCoules.com

Compassionate
Home Care

• Personal Care
• Light Housekeeping
• Errands • Meals • Laundry
• Companionship

708.783.1220
State Licensed | Highly Rated

homehelpershomecare.com/hinsdale

Parishioner:
Brian P. Davis, Owner

Dominica Davis, LCSW

Quality Work – Reasonable Prices

DEMMIS
PLUMBING

 & SEWER 
     Ask for a

PARISHIONER
DISCOUNT

708.420.0806
www.demmisplumbing.com

EMERGENCY
SERVICE

Lic# 102246

Dream Brick Can Do it All
Just Give Us a Call!

• Masonry, Bricklaying & Tuckpointing

•  Outside Kitchen & Firepits, 

Stone Pavers Patio, Stairs

•  Fireplaces, Chimneys & Mailboxes - 

Build, Inspect

•   Kitchen, Baths Remodeling Tiles 

& Cabinets Install

•   Certified & Insured

dreambrick@yahoo.com

708.980.8820 FREE
ESTIMATES

2316 17th Avenue
Franklin Park, IL 60131

larrys_plumbing_co@sbcglobal.net
Phone:
847.455.4150
Fax:
847.455.5303

HERITAGE
ROOFING

FULLY
INSURED  708.253.2561

EMERGENCY PLUMBERS
Lic# SL-2763

773.424.0363
www.Infinity247.com

FREE 
Estimates

Parishioner
Discount

If You Live Alone You Need MDMedAlert!
24 Hour Protection at HOME and AWAY!

✔Ambulance
✔Police  ✔Fire
✔Friends/Family

CALL
NOW!

FREE Shipping
FREE Activation
NO Long Term Contracts

Solutions as Low as $19.95 a month

This Button SAVES Lives!
As Shown GPS,

Lowest Price Guaranteed!

GPS Tracking w/Fall Detection
Nationwide, No Land Line Needed

EASY Set-up, NO Contract
24/7 365 Monitoring in the USA

800.809.3352
MDMedAlert
Safe-Guarding America’s Seniors Nationwide!

The Most Complete
Online National

Directory of
Catholic ParishesCheck It Out Today!

Catholic Cruises and Tours and The Apostleship
of the Sea of the United States of America

Take your FAITH ON A JOURNEY.
Call us today at 860-399-1785 or email
eileen@CatholicCruisesandTours.com

www.CatholicCruisesandTours.com
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Thank you for advertising in
our church bulletin.

I am patronizing your business
because of it!

Please Cut Out This “Thank You Ad”
and Present It The Next Time You
Patronize One of Our Advertisers

✂

What We Can Offer You and Your Business:
• Many ad size options to meet your budget in color or black and white
• One-on-one customer service to help build and design your ad
• The ability to change your ad up to 12 times per year

J.S. Paluch Company 1.800.621.5197


